
Special Meeting, City Council Minutes, October 5, 2021 
 
Mayor Sessions called the Special City Council meeting to order at 5:30PM.  Those present were 
Jay Burke, Monty Parks, John Branigin, and Barry Brown.  Also attending were Dr. Shawn Gillen, 
City Manager and Janet LeViner, Clerk of Council.   
 
 
Consideration of Local Requests & Applications – Funding, Special Events, Alcohol 
License 
Commercial Film Production Application:  Girl From Plainville, October 4 - 8, 2021.  
Mayor Sessions explained this request was original heard on September 23, 2021 and deferred 
for a lack of information regarding businesses and residents being notified of the filming dates.   
Dr. Gillen stated the production company has received signed agreements from businesses and 
residents affected by the closure of streets due to the filming.  The dates for production are now 
October 12 – 13, 2021.  John Branigin made a motion to approve the Commercial Film 
Production Application.  Monty Parks seconded.  Vote was unanimous to approve, 4-0.   
 
Monty Parks made a motion to adjourn.  John Branigin seconded.  Vote was unanimous to 
approve, 4-0. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 PM. 
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Janet R. LeViner, MMC 
Clerk 


